QUESTIONS ON NOTICE FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
(1) Question to the Board Member, City Development (Councillor Colin Cook) from Sietske Boeles
Oxford University Old Road Campus buildings
Recently Oxford University occupied two new bio medical research buildings at the Oxford University Old Road Campus. These are the Kennedy Institute for Rheumatology, and Research Facilities building for the Nuffield Orthopaedic Department.
Oxford University was permitted to move into the buildings despite not meeting the requirements of the Core Strategy Policy CS 25  

“That  no increase in academic floor space is allowed if there are more than 3,000 students outside of accommodation provided by the relevant University ”. (1)
Every year the Universities are required to submit figures where their students live to the Council.  These figures are then recorded in Oxford Annual Monitoring (AMR)

Attached are the figures for Oxford University since 2011:

Number of Oxford University students living in private accommodation whilst only 3000 students are permitted in private accommodation:

AMR 2011 (page 21/22): 3251*

AMR 2012 (page 23/24): 3401* 

AMR 2013 (page 30/31): 3508**

The Question is:

Given the above figures why was Oxford University permitted to move into the new buildings on the Old Road Campus when it has not met the requirement of the CS 25, and given the above figures, will Oxford City Council enforce CS Policy 25 by not permitting Oxford University to occupy newly completed academic buildings like for example the Mathematical Institute until it has met the Policy requirements ?

* Please note that Oxford University states that it will meet its requirements the following year whilst it has not. .

 ** The Council cannot rely on the argument that the University say that it will reach the 3000 target the following year as the University has said this on previous occasions and this undertaking was subsequently not met.  

It was accepted by Oxford University that research facilities are regarded as academic floor space (letter by Colin George to oxford City Council, 8th July 2011
Response: Ms Boeles quotes from the October 2013 Annual Monitoring Report April 2012 - March 2013 which says that as at 31st March 2013 the University exceeded the 3,000 threshold by 508 students. 
 
The Annual Monitoring Report is a snapshot and is based on information for the 2012-13 academic year provided to the City Council by the University in a letter received in August 2013, and from which the 2012-13 Annual Monitoring Report was compiled. 
 
The Annual Monitoring Report itself went on to explain that although the target to have fewer than 3,000 students outside of university-provided accommodation was not met in the monitoring period, the University was expected to meet this requirement in the next monitoring period as a result of the additional units of accommodation under construction. 
 
Through a footnote to her question to Council Ms Boeles casts doubt on the University’s ability to reach the 3,000 threshold because on previous occasions such an undertaking was subsequently not met. 
 
However, in August last year the University anticipated completion of an extra 540 units by the start of Michaelmas Term 2013.  Indeed this has been achieved now and is made up of 45 units for Corpus Christi College, 25 for Kellogg College, 11 for Linacre College, 37 for Lincoln College, 54 for St Anthony's College, 59 for St Hilda's College, and 312 for the University itself at Roger Dudman Way.  
 
The current assessment is that there are fewer than 3,000 students living outside University of Oxford provided accommodation.
(2) Question to the Board Member, City Development (Councillor Colin Cook) from Sarah Wild
Planning consultation methods

One of the recommendations following the investigation into what happened over Roger Dudman Way is that consultation methods between the council and members of the public should be improved.  This would mean that the public had optimal access to planning documents.

 

So why have the public been denied access to hard copy planning application documents, except for major developments, when the on-line version is unclear?
Response: Approximately 80% of all planning applications to the City Council are now submitted electronically.  The City Council no longer holds a paper copy of all planning applications in the reception area at St Aldate's Chambers ready to be viewed by the public.  It is Council policy to encourage customers to access Council information via its website as far as possible. 
 
However, the City Council does not deny access to hard copies of planning application documents.  It has been, and remains, willing to make a hard copy of a planning application available on request in reception if a customer makes an appointment to come and view a particular application because the on-line copy is unavailable or unclear. 
 
Furthermore, the City Council will be reviewing its post-application guidance on planning processes in response to one of the recommendations in the Independent Report on Roger Dudman Way.
(3) Question to the Board Member, City Development (Councillor Colin Cook) from Alasdair De Voil

Visit Oxfordshire
Since the city council has agreed to let Visit Oxfordshire Ltd deliver tourism information services on its behalf, can you please report back on what documentation exists to demonstrate Visit Oxfordshire’s remit and obligations to ensure that it delivers these services in a way which benefits local businesses and which is impartial. Please can you also report what steps exist to supervise this arrangement and to take action against Visit Oxfordshire Ltd, where it is not found to be delivering its remit appropriately?
Response: To be given at the meeting.
